Robert S. Poliner, Attorney at Law
P. O. Box 433, Durham, CT 06422
Telephone: 860 349-9563
Email: robert.poliner@sbcglobal.net

January 14, 2012

Chief Justice Chase T. Rogers
Supreme Court Building

231 Capitol Avenue

Hartford 06106

Attn: Nathaniel Persily, Special Master

Re: Special Master’s Draft Report and Plan for Congressional Districts

Dear Chief Justice Rogers,

The Town of Durham supports the Special Master’s Draft Report and Plan for Congressional Districts as
it pertains to the Town of Durham. Durham’s interest in the congressional redistricting was to insure to
Durham’s citizens a plan that would mitigate some of the hardships caused by the Reapportionment
Commission’s legislative redistricting which split Durham into four parts by uniting Durham (previously
split into two congressional districts) into one congressional district. Durham has maintained a neutral
position as to which district, 2" or 3™, the town would be placed.

Durham into the 3™ Congressional District.

Robert S. Poliner
Town Counsel




